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The Corporation of the City of Burlington 

City of Burlington By-law 29-2022 

A by-law to repeal By-law 62-2020 being a by-law to Impose 
Regulations Requiring the Wearing of Masks or Other Face Coverings 

Within Enclosed Spaces Open to the Public 
File: 110-04-1 (CM-12-22) 

Whereas sections 8, 9 and 11 of the Municipal Act, 2001 authorize the City of Burlington 
to pass by-laws necessary and desirable for municipal purposes, and in particular, 
paragraphs 5, 6, and 8 of subsection 11(2) authorize by-laws respecting public assets 
of the municipality, the economic, social and environmental well-being of City, the 
health, safety and well-being of persons, the protection of persons and property; and 

Whereas on July 13, 2020 Council of the City of Burlington passed By-law 62-2020 to 
impose regulations requiring the wearing of masks or other face coverings within 
enclosed spaces open to the public; and 

Whereas the Council of the City of Burlington deems it necessary to repeal By-law 62-
2020, as amended by 064-2020, 066-2020, 006-2021, and 063-2021; and 

Now therefore the Council of The Corporation of the City of Burlington hereby enacts 
as follows: 

1. That By-law 62-2020, referred to as the “COVID-19 Mask By-law”, as amended
by 064-2020, 066-2020, 006-2021, and 063-2021, is hereby repealed in its entirety.

2. This By-law shall come into force on the day of its passing.

Enacted and passed this 22nd day of March, 2022. 

Mayor Marianne Meed Ward 

City Clerk Kevin Arjoon  


